
 

BEALS SCHOOL DEPARTMENT 

SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

                                                    Beals, Maine 

                                November 6, 2019 

  
PLEASE NOTE THAT THE MINUTES ARE NOT FINAL UNTIL APPROVED AT THE NEXT MEETING. 

A meeting of the Beals School Committee was held at the Beals Town Office on Wednesday, November 

6, 2019 with members present as follows:  Frank Alley, Debbie Kelley and Mariner Bunker.  Also 

present were Principal Christopher Crowley and Superintendent of Schools Lewis Collins. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m.  

 

1. Approval of the Minutes of September 11, 2019 

 

The School Committee voted 3-0 to approve the minutes of September 11, 2019. 

 

2.   Brief Overview of Establishment of a Regional School Unit    

  

Superintendent Collins discussed the process for establishing a regional school district (RSU) for the                        

three schools.  He said this was to be the first of monthly information items for the Boards to think 

about for long term. 

 

3.   Coaches 

 

The Superintendent recommended the following coaches for the 2019-2020 year: 

 

Kristi Carver-Kenney, Grades 6-8 Girls’ Basketball 

Dwight Carver, Grades 6-8 Boys’ Basketball 

Jared Fagonde, Grades 6-8 Boys’ Basketball Volunteer 

Crystal Blackwood, Grades 3-8 Cheerleading 

Kristi Carver-Kenney, Pee Wee Girls’ Basketball 

Jared Fagonde, Pee Wee Boys’ Basketball 

 

 The School Committee voted 3-0 to accept the recommendations. 

 

4.   Comprehensive Emergency Management Plan  

 

 Principal Crowley provided an overview of the emergency plan 

 

5.    Audit Review 

 

 Superintendent Collins reviewed the financial audit for the last school year.   

 

6.   Principal’s Report 

 

 See Attached 
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7.   Superintendent’s Report 

 

 See Attached 

 

8.    Miscellaneous 

 

A. JV 8th Graders - Superintendent Collins asked if the Board was willing to allow up to 3 eighth 

graders to play at JV level if the CSD agrees to accept the students.  Board Voted 3-0 NOT to 

allow 8th graders to play JV due to low numbers of students this year. 

 

 B. Bus Driver - Superintendent Collins announced he has finally found a third bus driver to 

 alleviate the double bus runs and extra sports trips. 

 

9.  Adjournment 

 

  The School Committee adjourned at 6:00 p.m. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Lewis Collins 

Superintendent of Schools 

 

srb 

 


